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Dear Parents/carers,

We hope you’ve had a wonderful half term break.

How have your sunflowers grown? We would love to see any pictures of them now. 

We are rapidly approaching the end of term...June is already here! But we have much more fun to have yet!

Baby News!!! We send much love and congratulations to Miss Roles and her partner John who welcomed baby boy Ronan, little brother to Riley on 30th May. Both mum and baby are doing well and we are very excited to see them soon! 
Topics we will be looking at for the rest of this term are:
Weather                                                   3rd June 2019
Sports                                                      10th & 17th June and until Sports day on 25th June 2019
The seaside, Under the sea                 26th June until 19th July

& Holidays
 Our sports day event has been planned for Tuesday 25th June with a family picnic from 12pm, sports activities from 12.45pm, races starting at 1.10pm and prize giving at 2pm. 

We really hope this will be as well supported as last year with all our families attending, including mums, dads, grandparents etc...! The children loved showing off their skills last year.

Should the event need to be postponed due to bad weather we hope to try our reserved date of the following week Tuesday 2nd July. 
Becci’s Reading Garden

The garden will include a special Buddy Bench, planting, an all weather reading ‘nook’ and of course some lovely books! This area of our garden will be a little sanctuary for all our Little Gems children to enjoy and for us all to always remember Becci and the memories she made here.  
We hope to bring details of when this will officially open soon.
More information on our plans will be sent out  (we are chasing suppliers for delivery dates!)

Sparkle Time
“Sparkle time” continues each week for the remainder of this term. The Sparkle time sessions will be to primarily focus on some key pre-reading and writing skills. The children enjoy doing these sessions which also help further improve their listening and attention skills, communication skills and understanding. 
PE Sessions

We have also purchased lots of practice PE kits which we will be using to help the children leaving us for school to get to grips with changing ready for PE sessions to help them be better prepared and less anxious about this aspect of their school days to come! We hope that once changed into the PE kits there may be some time left for PE activities! 
Tapestry for our leavers
All our observations on tapestry will cease by 17th June for our children leaving to go to school. There will be no more added to your child’s journal after this date. We will begin the process of downloading their tapestry journals and with 32 children leaving this year this is a big task ahead! You will receive a copy of your child’s journal on a memory stick at the leavers party.

Timekeeping!
This message was on our last newsletter but we felt we needed to pop it onto this one too!

Pick up times

Please can we ask that if your child is due to be collected at 12pm or 3pm, you arrive at this time and no earlier than 11.55am or 2.50pm. It is increasingly frustrating for the doorbell to be going off continually any time from 11.40 or 2.30pm. It disrupts the flow of the afternoon, upsets less settled children who are hoping for it to be their parents and children collected early are missing out on group time and story time. A staff member is taken away from the children to answer the door and invariably gets held up in the entrance area For some parents whose older children aren’t at school locally or for whom we have agreed a different collection time we understand and this is fine.
Moving forward...unless you have specifically agreed to collect your child early please do not ring the bell before 11.55am or 2.50pm. We will open the door at these times if there are parents standing there so there shouldn’t even need to be a need to ring the bell at all.

We appreciate your support with this to help our sessions run smoother for the children.
Arrival times
Drop off times are also tricky with arrivals going on well past 9.30am with a staff member unable to spend time with the children because they have to wait at the door for so long. 
Please try and arrive by 9.10 at the latest if you can.

 If your child starts at 12pm with a lunchbox please arrive promptly at 12pm (no earlier)

 If your child starts at 12.30pm without a lunchbox please arrive promptly at 12.30pm  (no earlier) 
Notices and Reminders
Toys from home

As it so difficult to track toys brought in from home as they are carried around and as well as causing  sharing issues, so we please ask that children don’t bring special things from home. It is very tricky searching for these items at the end of a session. If the toy is a comforter that they need this is fine and we will do our best to keep track of it!

Staffing
We have appreciated Mrs Martin and Mrs Marshall stepping in at late notice to complete our staff team during our busy term . Mrs Martin will continue to work on Fridays and Mrs Marshall on Tuesdays and Wednesdays. As with last Summer, we also welcome Miss Morgan Martin back to the team from this week. Morgan is studying art at university and now has the time to re-join us mostly working with us on Mondays, Thursdays and some days in between!

 Sun cream and Sun hats
Please ensure your child arrives with sun cream already applied and provide us with a named bottle of sun cream for your child that can be left at Little Gems so we are able to re-apply at lunchtime, or as required. Please ensure your child has a named sunhat and named water bottle everyday. Thank you for your help.
Routine changes
We have found that due to some children arriving late our welcome time and snack time have been very delayed and our routine has been disrupted. We will be starting our welcome time at 9.10am and our snack time will start at 9.30am promptly in order to improve the amount of quality ‘teaching’ time (and fun) we have with the children. It is important that the routine is consistent and clear for them. Please help us by being on time where you can and drop your children off quickly in order the the routine to run smoothly.

We are trying a new snack time routine which will take place in the main room instead of the dining area.

Lunch boxes 
Please remember to cut grapes in half (length wise), cherry tomatoes and mini sausages. These foods can all pose a greater choking hazard and this minimises this. Thank you.
Dates for your diary
Monday 3rd  June                Return to Little Gems

Tuesday 25th June               Family picnic and sports afternoon (reserve date of 2nd July if bad weather)

Thursday 18th July               Last day of term  * PLEASE NOTE THIS HAS BEEN AMENDED
Friday 19th July                    Leavers only party in the morning, 11.30am finish    * INVITE TO FOLLOW

(Monday 22nd and Tuesday 23rd July closed – inset days)
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Mrs Akins and The Little Gems Team X
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